
Seniors in long-term care, survivors of trauma 
and children in foster care – while their needs 

receive care and services from regulated profes-
sionals. The Ontario College of Social Workers 
and Social Service Workers (the College) ensures 
those seeking help get what they need. 

Established in 2000 after the Province passed 
the Social Work and Social Service Work Act, the Col-
lege’s mandate is to serve and protect the public 
interest. It does just that, in several ways:

1. With its registration  requirements
As a provincial regulatory body, the College 
sets strict entry-to-practice and academic re-
quirements that applicants must meet to 
qualify for registration. Individuals cannot 
use the protected title of “social worker/regis-
tered social worker” or “social service worker/

registered social service worker” or present 
themselves as such without being registered 
with the College. Registration assures the 
public that the social workers and social ser-
vice workers they rely on are professional, 
qualified and accountable. 

2. Through its Online Register
Ontario law mandates that the College maintain 
an online register listing social workers’ and so-
cial service workers’ registration status, employ-
ment information and history of disciplinary 
action, if any (as well as other relevant informa-
tion). “The Online Register is an invaluable re-
source that enables anyone to check the status of 
an individual who has represented themselves 
as a social worker or social service worker,” ex-
plains the College’s Registrar, Lise Betteridge. 

3. By implementing complaints and 
discipline processes 
As part of its public protection mandate, the Col-
lege has rigorous complaints and discipline pro-
cesses. By law, the College is required to have a 
formal complaints process, which enables mem-
bers of the public who receive social work or so-
cial service work services to submit complaints 
against members of the College. “The College 
considers and investigates reports and com-
plaints that we receive about alleged misconduct 
of our members,” notes Betteridge. Disciplinary 
steps are taken when necessary and posted pub-
licly on the College’s website. Betteridge urges 
employers to check the Online Register before 
hiring a social worker or social service work-
er. “By doing so, you are establishing important 

safeguards for your organization and for the cli-
ents you serve.” 

4. By requiring ongoing 
professional development 
The College’s Continuing Competence Program 
(CCP) ensures that social workers and social ser-
vice workers are qualified, continually enhance 
their knowledge and remain up to date in their 
practice. The CCP requires members to engage in 
self-assessment and goal-setting, ensuring they 
continue to develop their professional expertise 

throughout their careers. 
Everything the College does comes down 

to protecting the public from unqualified, in-
competent and unfit practitioners. “Most of 
those who seek the services of social workers and 
social service workers are at a vulnerable point 
in their lives and likely dealing with a number of 
issues,” says Betteridge. “They deserve to know 
they’re protected. That’s why we’re here.” 
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